
TOWN OF PALM BEACH 
Information for Town Council Meeting on: February 8, 2022 
__________________________________________________________ 

 
To:  Mayor and Town Council 

Via:  Kirk W. Blouin, Town Manager 

From:  H. Paul Brazil, P.E., Director of Public Works 

Re:  Authorization for Town Manager to Execute Traffic Signal Maintenance and Compensation 

Agreement with the Florida Department of Transportation 

Resolution No.  008-2022 

  

Date:  January 18, 2022 

_____________________________________________________________________________ 

 

STAFF RECOMMENDATION 

 

Town staff recommends that Town Council approve Resolution No. 008-2022 authorizing the Town 

Manager to execute a Traffic Signal Maintenance and Compensation Agreement with the Florida 

Department of Transportation (FDOT) 

 

GENERAL INFORMATION 

 

FDOT currently owns the signalized intersections of South County Road at Hammon Road, Worth Avenue, 

Peruvian Avenue, Royal Palm Way, Barton Avenue, Pinewalk, Breakers, and Royal Poinciana Way to also 

include Royal Palm Way at Cocoanut Row and Royal Poinciana Way at Cocoanut Row and the Fire Station 

signal at Ibis Way. The Town has been maintaining these signals without any agreement or reimbursement 

with FDOT. The Traffic Signal Maintenance and Compensation Agreement, sets forth a mechanism for the 

Town to be reimbursed annually for maintenance of these intersections. The Town will receive $50,009 

from FDOT at the end of the first year of maintenance less any retainage or forfeiture. Compensation for 

maintenance for each following year will be adjusted base on the Consumer Price Index.  The Agreement 

also sets forth a process between the Town and FDOT for reimbursement of actual costs incurred to replace 

or repair signals and devices that have been damaged.    

 

FUNDING/FISCAL IMPACT 

 

There is no fiscal impact to the Town.  

 

TOWN ATTORNEY REVIEW 

 

This resolution has been reviewed by the Town Attorney and approved for legal form and sufficiency. 

 

Attachments 

 

cc: Jane LeClainche, Finance Director 

 Eric B. Brown, P.E., Assistant Director of Public Works 

Patricia Strayer, P.E., Town Engineer 

John C. Randolph, Town Attorney 


